MONTACHUSETT JOINT TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE (MJTC) MEETING

MINUTES OF WEDNESDAY MAY 15, 2013
D. Manugian called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.

I.
INTRODUCTION/ MEMBERS PRESENT

David Manugian, Groton; Doug Walsh, Athol; Pauline Hamel, Ayer;  Peter Johnston, Ayer;  Jon Wyman, Westminster; Jeff Hoynoski, MassDOT D-2; Frank Maxant, Ayer; Sarah Bradbury, MassDOT D-3
Ex-Officio 

Guests
Staff
Stephanie Brow, Sheri Bean, Brad Harris, Brian Doherty, Glenn Eaton, George Snow, George Kahale
II. APPROVAL OF APRIL 17, 2013 MINUTES 
The minutes of April 17, 2013 were approved by the consensus of the MJTC.

III. MONTACHUSETT REGIONAL TRAIL COALITION

a. UPDATE ON SITE VISIT TO WACHUSETT STATION PROJECT   
S. Bean indicated that the Montachusett Regional Trail Coalition (MRTC) had a meeting and site visit to assess the pedestrian access to the new Wachusett Station in Westminster off Route 31.  Ms. Bean indicated that the MRTC is waiting for information on the statewide TAP funding program in order to examine the possibility of funding a project that would make the area more pedestrian friendly.  The MRTC will continue to examine access issues and look to advance projects if possible.
G. Kahale and S. Bean reviewed a map of the area and displayed the portions of the road that the MRTC would like to connect to pedestrian traffic and the station, as well as incorporate surrounding trails.  
IV. FFY2013-2016 MONTACHUSETT TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (TIP) 
AMENDMENT - STATUS

B. Harris indicated that this amendment has been previously presented to both the MPO and MJTC and has been out for public comment for the last 30 days.  Only one comment was received regarding this amendment from MassDOT District 3; they have indicated that the North Central Pathway Phase VI may be ready to access its earmarked funding this project year.  MassDOT requested to add this project to the TIP amendment. This project is using earmarked funds which would not affect our fiscal constraint issues or target funds on the TIP.

After a discussion of the project and the FFY2013 Amendment, it was the consensus of the MJTC to recommend that the MPO endorse the TIP amendment with the projhect added as requested.  

V. FFY2014-2017 MONTACHUSETT TIP DRAFT STATUS

B. Harris indicated that at the last MPO meeting, the group came up with a draft FFY2014-2017 TIP document.
The MPO programmed the TIP as follows:

FFY2014: 
STP Funding - Leominster Reconstruction of Route 13, Hubbardston Bridge Rehabilitation on Burnshirt Road; Athol/Phillipston Median replacement Route 2; Athol Reconstruction of West Royalston Road
TAP funding: Athol Scenic Byway Access
HSIP/CMAQ: Route 13 Leominster

B. Harris indicated that the TAP program of funding is a new legislation under the MAP21, which funds projects that include design and aesthetic of projects.  Distribution of these funds is based on a formula per region.  B. Harris indicated that the TAP funding is not allocated for the years of the TIP as to allow the MRPC to solicit projects.

FFY2015: 

STP: Clinton Resurfacing Water Street and Bolton Road, Hubbardston Resurfacing Burnshirt Road

HSIP: Clinton Resurfacing Water Street

CMAQ: Intersection project in Sterling at Route 12 and Chocksett Road

Discussion in the group continued regarding the North Central Pathway and the cost of the project.  

G. Eaton discussed the fact that local input is very important to the programming and funding of projects on the TIP and that communities need to send representation to the MPO to advocate for their projects.

FFY2016:

B. Harris discussed FFY2016 of the TIP.  He indicated that currently there is approximately $1.5 million in target funding that is not distributed.  It is in the purview of the MJTC to make a recommendation of what to do with this funding; also there is an option for them to leave it up to the MPO’s decision at the next meeting.
Mr. Harris discussed the remainder of the TIP in reference to the handout; this draft document is out for public comments until June 11th.

It was the consensus of the MJTC to recommend that the MPO endorse the draft TIP as is, including all other comments received.

VI. CONTRACT STATUS REPORTS



         

a. FTA/RTA
G. Kahale indicated that MART has received an approval from FTA on its TEAM application to start the Land acquire process with properties owner. Mr. Kahale continues to assist MART, FTA and Town of Ayer to move forward the construction of the proposed project of Ayer Commuter Rail Surface Parking Lot for 200 parking spaces at Ayer Rail Trail parking lot Location at Park Street; the State has awarded Ayer the Mass Works Infrastructure Program Grant in the Amount of $266,667 to be used as matching funds to be combined with Town and MART funds to utilize the $3.2 million
MRPC staff continues to assist MART and the Town of Littleton to move forward the construction of Littleton Commuter Rail Station; the construction project of the station and the platform is underway; MBTA and MART are anticipated completion of the project by October 2013. 

Erection of steel at N. Leominster parking garage has been completed; the work on Decking is now underway. Mr. Kahale continues to assist MART and provide technical assistance on this construction project of N. Leominster parking garage structure facility for Three-hundred Fifty (350) parking spaces; MART leased a temporary parking at (The Mall at Whitney Field) parking area in front of Sears Auto Center to be used by the commuters during construction of the proposed Parking Garage Facility; and a Shuttle service was put in service to shuttle commuters during AM and PM pick hours. Staff continues to attend the weekly construction progress and coordination meetings with Consultant, Engineers and Contractor. MART anticipates completion of the project by August of 2013.
b. MASSDOT 3C
B. Harris stated that staff will be putting together a draft Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) for the June 12th MPO meeting that will hopefully be release for public comment at that meeting. 

Mr. Harris also indicated that this season’s traffic count program will be underway as soon as the new interns begin work this week.  

VII. ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS
D. Manugian indicated that it was time for the MJTC to begin the election process for its officers.  As such a nominating committee is needed.  The chair must appoint a convener of the nominating committee, who then selects up to three other members.

D. Manugian asked for volunteers.  D. Walsh volunteered to be the convener. J. Wyman volunteered to serve on the committee.  The nominating committee will meet before the June MJTC meeting and present the slate at the meeting.
Next MJTC meeting will be held on Wednesday June 19th at 7:00 p.m.     
VIII. ADJOURNMENT  
There being no further business, D. Manugian adjourned the meeting at 8:15 p.m.                                                                             
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